Starlight Ranch Mobile Home Owners’ Association
Monthly Board of Directors Meeting
September 12, 2018, 6:00 PM

Call to Order:
Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors monthly meeting was held on Wednesday, September 12, 2018, at the front clubhouse. President Curt Delong, welcomed everyone opening the meeting at 6:00 p.m.  All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll call was taken. Board Members present were: Curt Delong-President, Richard Balderson-Vice President, Laurie Lyons-Director.  Denise Koplar-Director and Bob Marley-Director were absent without an excuse.  Georgia Moffat- Secretary/Treasurer was also present.

Approval of August 8, 2018 Board Meeting Minutes
Georgia read minutes from the board meeting held on August 8, 2018.  A motion was made by Richard to accept the minutes as read, seconded for approval by Laurie.  All in favor, motion carried.  Curt read the minutes from the Town hall held on August 11, 2018 was read.  A motion was made by Laurie to accept the minutes with corrections, seconded for approval by Richard.   All in favor, motion carried.    Curt read the minutes from the Town hall held on September 8, 2018 was read.  A motion was made by Laurie to accept the minutes, seconded for approval by Richard.   All in favor, motion carried.

Treasurer Report
Georgia read the Treasurer Report for August, 2018.  All account balances were read. The accounts for the month of August, 2018 total was $23,596.57. A motion was made by Richard to accept treasurer report as read, seconded for approval by Laurie.  All in favor, motion carried.

Activities Committee Report
Laurie went over the activities for October.  The activities planned for October are Ice Cream Social, Vets & Friends, Movie & Pizza and Community Dinner.  Total budget for October is $546.00. A motion was made by Richard to accept Activity report as read, seconded for approval by Laurie.  All in favor, motion carried.  Wellcare Bingo will be on October 16th at 1 PM.   A Medicare seminar will be held on October 23rd at 10 AM.   Laurie will not be able to continue working in the kitchen due to health issues.  A new cook needs to be found or the meat will need to be cartered.

Business Operations
A motion was made by Laurie to approve the $5,500.00 for the Annual Budget, seconded for approval by Richard.  All in favor, motion carried.  A motion was made by Richard to approve $125.00 for election supplies, seconded for approval by Laurie.  All in favor, motion carried.  A motion was made by Richard to approve $100.00 for a laminating machine, envelopes and card stock for ID badges and membership cards, seconded for approval by Laurie.  All in favor, motion carried.  The election committee will be Georgia, Curt, Laurie, Mary and Marti.  A motion was made by Laurie to make Georgia the chairperson of the committee, seconded for approval by Richard.  All in favor, motion carried.   Vern Olsen turned his resignation.  A motion was made by Richard to accept the resignation, seconded for approval by Laurie.  All in favor, motion carried.

Other business
[bookmark: _GoBack]The issue was raised that the American Flag has not been at the front of the park for a month or two.  A complaint needed to be filed.  Laurie will address this issue at the Vets meeting this Friday.  The next HOA board meeting is October 3rd.  All nomination to be put on the 2019 ballot must be received by the end of the meeting.  A town hall is scheduled for December 8th.  Georgia has contacted Orange County Sheriff Office to have a community liaison speak at the next town hall.
  

Meeting adjourned at 6:38 PM.
